MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT 8.00 P.M. ON WEDNESDAY 25th 

 MARCH 2015 AT WILMCOTE VILLAGE HALL

This meeting was delayed to facilitate the representatives of Romford Homes and residents attending in relation to proposals for 165 Aston Cantlow Road. The Chairman, with the agreement of Cllrs., brought forward agenda items 5 & 7 from the ordinary Parish Council meeting.

Present:
Cllr. Ray, Chairman, Cllr. Roberts, Cllr. Mander, Cllr. Clarke, Cllr. A. McMillan, Cllr. K. McMillan, Cllr. Ledger, County Cllr. Horner, three members of the public and one member of the press.

Apologies:
There were no apologies.
Chairman’s Report:
The Chairman explained that his report includes input from 

the Lead Councillors on various subjects.

Reflections on 2014/2015

It has been an important and challenging year for Wilmcote Parish Council. We have had to be agile in responding to the changes in the development of the Stratford District Council Core Strategy which will not be confirmed until well into the next year.

Planning issues remain a key part of the work of WPC and the Government’s National Planning Policy Framework remains central in this. In the future other documents will increasingly play a part in planning considerations notably the Stratford District Council’s Core Strategy and WPC’s Neighbourhood Plan. We have made important contributions to the SDC Core Strategy and good progress has been made on the Neighbourhood Plan.

The Wilmcote and Pathlow Parish is within the Green Belt and the Government’s National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) governs what development is appropriate in these areas.  The only development that will be possible will take the form of limited infilling, local needs housing or redevelopment of previously developed sites, as per paragraph 89 of the National Planning Policy Framework.
This gives clear guidance on what developments will be acceptable in Wilmcote and Pathlow.     

A questionnaire, seeking the views of all households in the Parish, was prepared and distributed, the results of this process will feed into the drafting of the Neighbourhood Plan.  This questionnaire covers different aspects of the housing needs in the village and issues associated with our amenities and infrastructure. A Public Open Day was held to enable residents to ask questions. Alan Griffith decided to retire from being Chairman of the Neighbourhood Planning Group and the Parish Council is now leading the process. I would like to thank Alan for all his efforts in establishing the NPG.

Effective Communication

Effective communication within the community is important. Our aim is to reach all residents in the Parish and to achieve this we use three methods of communication, a Parish website (www.wilmcotepc.co.uk), the Village Vine and the notice board opposite the village shop. In special circumstances a leaflet is circulated to each house in the Parish, as an example this method is being used during the development of the Neighbourhood Plan.

Effective Governance

Each councillor has an area of responsibility and I would like to thank them all for their input throughout the year in dealing with the increasing volume of work that the Parish Council has to manage.  The mix of skills, experience and knowledge of the councillors is a valuable asset in dealing with the range of issues that come to the council. I would like to particularly thank Cllr. Roberts for his commitment and energy that he contributes in dealing with planning issues, this is an area that has and continues to increase in complexity requiring focused attention.

Looking Ahead

Two significant changes will occur in the coming year, first is the expansion of the Parish boundary that will take place in May 2015 and second the term of office for all councillors ends in May and a new Parish Council will be elected.     

The Neighbourhood Plan will progress during the next year towards its completion and become a key part of the planning framework. Planning applications will then be determined in accordance within the Framework of the national planning policy, the local development plan and the neighbourhood plan. 

Reviews from Lead Councillors:
 Planning – Cllr Roberts
Stratford-on-Avon District Council Core Strategy

The major item of planning interest for Wilmcote in the year 2014/2015 was the Stratford-on-Avon District Core Strategy as this document that will guide the development of the Stratford District up to 2031.

At the May 2014 meeting of the Stratford-on-Avon District Council the Proposed Submission Core Strategy was approved. However, before it could be submitted to Government it was subjected to a six week period of public consultation for interested parties to comment on the legal compliance and soundness of the document.

With assistance from their planning consultants Wilmcote made a robust reply particularly with regard to the proposals for Local Service Villages in general and proposals for Local Service Villages in the Belt, such as Wilmcote, in particular. The conclusion of the 12 page document stated:

Wilmcote Parish Council objects to the Proposed Submission Core Strategy on the basis that policies and proposals have not been based on the finding of robust evidence-either because vital studies have not been undertaken, or because the District Council has chosen to ignore the findings and pursue policies which run counter to the evidence. Wilmcote Parish Council also objects to the failure of the District Council to meet the requirements of the National Planning Policy Framework, in particular in respect of: the need to demonstrate exceptional circumstances before altering Green Belt boundaries: and the need to promote sustainable development strategies.

Stratford-on-Avon District Council submitted its Submission Core Strategy to the Planning Inspectorate on 30 September 2014. The Inspector appointed to examine the Core Strategy was Peter Drew BSc (Hons) Dip TP MRTPI.

Both before and during the inspection the Inspector raised serious issues regarding housing development in Local Service Villages in the Green Belt. As a result the District Council is revising its approach and has proposed major modifications to the Submission Core Strategy. As far as the parish of Wilmcote is concerned my interpretation of these modifications is as follows:

· The number of new dwellings to be provided in the period 2011 to 2031 will not be defined numerically.

· All new dwellings in this period will have to satisfy the requirements of Paragraph 89 of the National Planning Policy Framework namely, limited infilling, local needs housing and redevelopment of previously developed sites.

· The proposal by Stratford District Council to remove Local Service Villages from the Green Belt if they should be unable to meet their new dwelling obligations has been dropped. 

However, it should be noted that the above is not set in stone and we must wait for the Final Report from the Inspector which is not expected until mid May 2015 at the earliest.

Planning Applications:

During the year Wilmcote Parish Council has submitted recommendations to Stratford District Council regarding 20 planning applications relating to Wilmcote and Pathlow.

Standing Orders 

Standing Orders have been rewritten to provide a more streamlined document, which is easier to read.

They have also been updated to take account of new issues arising during the year, notably the need for a lead councillor on planning issues, and his authority to consult with Planning Consultants as and when necessary and the financial regulations applying to such consultations. The requirement for an audit trail has also been added regarding Councillors' responses to planning applications.

Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr J Clarke, Cllr E Mander, Cllr Roberts, Cllr K. McMillan

On 4th November Alan Griffith, Chairman of the Neighbourhood Planning Group resigned and the Parish Council is now leading the process. The latest position is given above under Planning.

Legal – Cllr N Ledger

When Wilmcote Parish Council requires legal advice it is available from Warwickshire and West Midlands Association of Local Councils (WALC). Using WALC helps to ensure that when legal advice is required the advice is provided as cost effectively as possible.
Willow Wood Play Area – Cllr K McMillan

We have been very active with the running and upkeep of the Willow Wood playground in the past year.

New gates have been installed giving back to us a second access.  A large section of the old fencing along with some fence posts has also been replaced.

The willow hedge appears to be in good shape as Gary has managed to keep on top of this and has done a good job.

Along with some small routine repairs the playground is still in good shape.

There are a couple of jobs outstanding for which we are awaiting a quote.

We have also, thanks to SDC, had a set of goal posts installed on the Bovis triangle so hopefully this will stop children from playing football in the playground and climbing over the fence causing damage to it whilst retrieving their ball.
County and District Councillors’ reports:


County Cllr. Horner gave a condensed report based on 

the main County Council matters during the past year.  

These included budget setting and the need for 


£120million in savings over the next four years, the 


Care Act which received Royal Assent in April, the Jay 

report on child abuse, financial commitments for the 


ageing population, and children in care and at risk.


Cllr. Horner also reported briefly on District Council 


matters:



The refuse collection service is very good and Stratford 

is one of the few areas to supply green bins.



Apart from planning issues the main item was the 


submission Draft Core Strategy which is taking up an 

enormous amount of time. This has now been 



looked at by the Inspector who has provided his interim 

conclusions. As a result of this report there is a 


considerable amount of work to be undertaken by SDC.


Cllr. Ray thanked Cllr. Horner for attending the meeting.
Issues of particular local importance:



No issues were raised.

Other Matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:



No further matters were raised and Cllr. Ray declared 

the meeting closed at 8.30 p.m.  
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